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PRESIDENT’S UPDATE

Oh, my, my...I feel like it is really getting close now. This president is-on-
her-way-out! I am already working to turn things over to Ann. Wow, are you
guys lucky...Ann is going to be a GREAT Garden Club President next year.
She really understands and know her stuff when it comes to gardening and
plants! Ann is looking for Committee Chairs. I’m planning the End-of-Year
Board Luncheon and the last General Meeting. Remember, it is a luncheon.
I’m even thinking about taking a vacation when my term is over!

In April, Linda Gay will be talking Butterflies and Hummingbirds. Masks
should be worn when you are not dining at your table. A flyer about the event
has already come your way. This is not a meeting to miss. This one is by
special request, and of course, Trixie delivers.

COVID still exists, and I’m committed to follow all CDC guidelines
for a bit longer. Many of us have vaccines completed, but we still
have an obligation to protect our Sugar Creek brethren. Please help
me do so. We are not out of the woods yet!

22
MayIn May, we are hosting the BACK-YARD Garden Tour, Right now, we

have 6 outstanding homes in our subdivision with spectacular back yard
views and luscious plantings featured for this tour. Tickets are $20.
SAVE THE DATE: Saturday, May 22nd.

Unfortunately, the FRIENDSHIP TEA had to be CANCELLED. Don’t you fret, the one next
February will be better than ever. Kathy and Ann are already transitioning the Victorian Tea
Baton, and we will have many baskets, plants, teapots, jewelry, and a wonderful lunch to
partake of next February 2022.

The May Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 13th at my
home. It is the only Board Meeting we will get to have this entire
year. Even though that thought saddens me...I am delighted and
thankful to be able to have had at least one. Board Members, you
will receive an electronic invite...so be looking for it from me.



We couldn’t have replaced 283 frozen plants if we hadn’t had the previous year’s
and this year’s fundraising success. When I tell you every dollar counts...it truly
does. Freeze replacement will cost us north of $12,000 by the time we are done.

I’m so enormously proud of our Garden Club because I didn’t know all of these things
until I landed in a board position. Our members donate countless hours of their time and
talent to make our club so special, and to beautify our neighborhood. I’m lucky to be
part of such a giving organization. Thank you for the honor!

We have completed 4 projects: the light at Searls Park, the beautiful pots at the
guard house, the new landscaping at Country Club and Longview, and all the new
plants at the club entrance. Another hard $9,000.
Every month we must water and maintain our 8 esplanade spots. As you know there
are no free lunches.
We have multiple spots we make annual donations to, which include the Huff
Garden, our local Library, and various entities at the District, state and Federal
level in order to keep our GOLD Level Garden Club status.
Plus, we have Garden Club Federation, State, District and Endowment Dues.
We also sponsor 2 scholarships.

I wanted to take a minute to tell you how we have operated this year. Given this was a
tough year because we weren’t able to have any Board meetings, and only a few
General Meetings, we still made great strides! Because of your great generosity...we
were still able to do and did do great things! First, let me tell you my definition of
generosity.
It comes in 3 forms: Time, Talent& Treasure as follows:

Without a doubt, I’ve gone on too long again this month. Poor Diane Reeves, she is the one who must
suffer trying to fit my thoughts all in on one page. I leave you this April with this thought from my
grandmother: “In the Spring, at the end of the day, you should smell like dirt.” Have you been by my
yard? It’s starting to take shape again, and indeed, at the end of the day...let’s just say, I’ve been
covered in dirt. In fact, I was planting vincas at 9 o’clock the other night. I had to have the bed
finished before the Easter Bunny arrived!

DID YOU KNOW?

I’m blooming where I am planted.

It is Membership Renewal Time again. Please fill out the form below, and send your check for $45,
payable to Sugar Creek Garden Club, to Miriam Watson, 3114 Country Club Blvd, Sugar Land, TX
77478. To be sure you are included in the new directory, please renew by July 1st.

Name_______________________________________Spouse___________________________
Address______________________________________City__________________Zip________
Phone/s________________Home________________Cell________________
Newsletter by _____Email or_______Mail Birthday_________(Not the Year!)

Linda Edmiaston
SCGC President, 2020-2021

Linda Edmiaston



Happy Birthday,
April Flowers!

Donna Lively 2
Patricia Roberts 2
Pam Basedow 4
Joanne Preng 4
Barbara Montgomery 7
Suzanne Dickey 10
Becky Sartain 15
Dvosha Roscoe 17
Marie Fuller 22
Cathy Tseng 22
Kathryn Boone 28
Judy Childress 29
Ann Wendell 30

In late March 2022
Shirley Gordon and Ann
Price are again organizing a
trip to Tyler. We will see
the famous Rose Garden,
have a lovely dinner,
tour a mansion, and perhaps
work in a little shopping.
Details to come.

Texas Garden Clubs
Spring Convention “Fiesta”

April 5-9
San Antonio, TX

District IV Spring Convention
Tuesday, April 6, 2021

Bellaire United Methodist Church,
4417 Bellaire Blvd, Bellaire, TX

April
Yard of the Month

Karen & Dino Iconos
310 Lakeside

“Gardening for
Butterflies and Hummingbirds”
With Linda Gay, former Director of

Mercer Botanic Gardens.

Thursday, April 15 9:30 a.m.
GENERALMEETING

APRIL CALENDAR
HOUSTON FEDERATION OF GARDENCLUBS

Horticulture
Karen Smith

Hostesses
Dianne Hilderbrandt & Sandra

Dickey

Raffle
Miriam Watson, Shannon Bohny &

Julie Honefenger

ZOOMMeeting Friday, April 9 10:15 a.m
“For All Occasions”

with Gail Terrill
Owner of For All Occasions Design
Please send in your plant pictures for a

virtual display for the Horticulture Table.
New Officer Workshops

SUGARCREEKGARDENCLUB

Adopt-A-Spot at Lonnie Green Park
Date to be Announced

REMEMBRANCE
Get-well wishes have been sent to
Beth Bozeman


